
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, November 11th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), Paul Giblin (Past President), Drew Young 
(Treasurer & Hill climb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corresponding 
Secretary), Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Dan Francis (Membership Chair) Gary Brundrett, Terry 
Murphy III, Erica Connolly, Andrew Mercer, Donna Stevens, Rob Saparito, Brendan Dupont, Paul 
Perry and Chris Martino.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:00pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Chris Martino and seconded by Paul 
Giblin.

Membership Report: No changes with 239 members.  Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin and 
seconded by Curtis Hodgman.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  Motion to accept made by Paul 
Giblin and seconded by Terry Murphy III.

Publicity Report: Awards banquet details posted to facebook.

Sponsorship Report: Nothing new to report.

Auto Cross Report: 

• Trailer has been ordered and should be at Terry Murphy III's house by the first week of 
December.

• Radios will be ordered soon.

• Howard Roundy makes a motion to set a $1500 budget for new timing equipment seconded by 
Charlie Parsons, motion passes by majority.

• Dave Estey says “HI” and a “Thank You” to all for a great season.

Hill climb Report: Dates are set for May 15th through the 17th and the fall event is set for September 
18th through the 20th.

Old Business:

• Banquet – Register on motorsportreg.com, please register there.  Social hour starts at 5:30. 
Deadline for registration is November 30th.  Room reservation deadline is this weekend.

• Cones went to Boys and Girls club and have since been returned.



New Business:

• Hillclimb equipment- radio outfit changes around $2500 also easy-ups at each checkpoint 
totaling around $1500.  Drew Young suggests the approval of the $2500 for the radio changes. 
Howard Roundy makes a motion for a $5000 budget for total equipment changes seconded by 
Terry Murphy III.  Motion passes by majority.

• The decibel rule will enforced as of the beginning of 2015.

• Northeast Motorsports Museum update – Location has been voted for NHMS.  Dave Patten is 
now on the board for the museum.  Banquet events can also be held at this location.

• Open house at motorsports park in Mass this Sunday to sign a waiver and drive on the course.

• Donna Stevens suggests the club make a check ceremony to Cheryl Laprade.  Chris Martino 
moves to accept it seconded by Paul Giblin.

• Election Results:

◦ President – Howard Roundy

◦ Vice President – Rob Saparito

◦ Exec. Secretary – Curtis Hodgman

◦ Corresponding Secretary – Charlie Parsons

◦ Treasurer – Drew Young  

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:53pm. Moved by Drew Young and seconded by Terry Murphy III.


